SUBMISSION NO.  02

Thomas Lyons [thomas.lyons@foundation.com.au]

Dear Mr. Curtis,

Thank you for inviting me to make a submission regarding Medicare Plus proposals. The $5 incentive payment to bulk-bill pensioners, concession card holders and children is close to what I am doing now anyway. I have been taking a $5 co-payment and my patients have been trying to bring in the cheques. We are $20000 behind in lost cheques so this idea is very interesting for me. But please see me within my context. I am Non-VR on $17.85 per patient.so with $5 that is $22.85. I work in a practice with three bulk-billing VER  GPs. They . Two are over 70 years old and only working as a hobby. They have no interest in fussing with the complexities of private billing. The third is loyal to his long term patients. The Practice I work at is just holding on financially. We know that if we all charged privately things would be smoother. There are practices nearby that have closed their doors. If I charged privately here at this point in time I would sit behind my desk and see no-one. The extra $5 would keep me where I am which is treading water. Next year with the creep of CPI taking over and height interest rates making an impression I will move away from $17.85 + $5 per patient. I will not be able to afford a modest suburban lifestyle on $22.85 per patient.

On a larger scale there are a few GPs who have a grass roots commitment to bulk-billing and are financially secure enough to not really care about the short falls. They will bulk-bill with or without the $5. And then there are the others who feel the financial squeeze as I do and the $5 is too small to make bulk-billing attractive. Practices that charge privately have lower overheads. Generally they see fewer patients so the need fewer reception staff, they go through less stock in their treatment rooms. GPs cannot charge patients to recoup this cost. It is illegal. Bulk-billing practices have smaller margins, more staff are required, go through more stock...experience more stress as the fewer receptionists become outnumbered by the anxious agitated patients who are waiting hours for their turn to see their GP. Privately charging places are more relaxed, the wait is shorter, the stress level much lower, and the patients happier...this is worth more to these GPs than $5.

the Government has failed to identify the cohort of the swinging Bulk-billing GP. Some GPs will never bulk-bill and some will always bulk-bill. You need to identify the variables that affect those uncommitted. Having a happy efficient practice generally means more money but ther are other issues as well.

Thank you

Dr. Thomas Lyons
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